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First let me apologise for the late appearance of the newsletter.
It should have been ready early in September but we have been a bit
snowed under with various recent environmental items which insisted on
et deadlines - more on these below.

COMING EVENTS

Friday. 10 October - Annual General Meeting for LBMCS.
Also a selection of Wilderness Society slides in
support of the coming Wilderness Act.

Friday, 17 October - Meeting of the Blue Mountains Environment
Council ( BMEC ) All are invited.
Alex Colley from the Colong Foundation will he
present to outline new Jjoint efforts by BMEC and
Colong to gain World Heritage listing for the
Blue Mountains.
A report is also expected from the 10/10 public
meeting at Katoomba.

Saturday, Bunday

26,26 October - Nature Conservation Council Annual Conference.

Friday, 14 November Graham Alcorn will give a talk on birds and birds
nests ( highly recommended ).

Friday, 12 December A super celebration to muse on our few successes
and many defeats during the year. Not really
Bring along a couple of goodies and some of your
very best slides for public view.

ALL MEETINGS WILL BE AT SPRINGWOOD PRE-SCHOOL.



Recent. Bociety &:tl»i ties

The following is certainly not a comprehensive list of our
activities.

Regional Open Space, Blue Mountains.

Our completed set of three maps and accompanying booklet covers
the lower mountains from Linden down. Particular thanks to Margaret
and Bessie for the Faulconbridge areas. Mike Eades and John Ross from
BMCC Town Planning also suggested various additions. Areas suggested
at our September meeting were also included in the final document,
Thirty eight areas were delineated overall and we have some confidence
that many of these will be closely considered in this first stage. We
noted a number of areas on the escarpment in Hawkesbury Shire and
Fenrith City Counecil,.

Faulﬁonbrldge MallPe & Florabella

We have been assured that checks by NPWS on both areas are
starting. However while we should not expect an early result on the
Florabella Pass area, the mallee proposal is creating some stirs of
interest.

Falrllghf Gorge

Oddly enough, much of the running on this issue has come from
someone not in LBMCS i.e. Ted Foster.

The latest information is that the Water Safety Council has
roneidered our submission ( i.e. Ted’s ) at its September meeting and
will consider the opposite case at its next monthly meeting. A
recommendation will then be sent back to the Maritime Services Board
which will make a final decision. Ted and George also met with the MGEB
Deputy Chairman in August and presented our case.

Blue Mountains Sewerage Strategy

The long awaited plan is a long time coming but we have been
assured that public comments, fights etc. will ensue. The plan 1s now
not. expected to be made public until early in the New Year.

NCC Annual Conference Motions

The annual conference is one of our best avenues for bringing all
sorts of issues to the notice of not only the other greens around the
State but of prosecuting the issues through the Council to politicians
and government officials. We have certainly not used the system
effectively enough in the past. It is also a bridge between our greens
on the mountains and the city based ones. We may have some clues about
the mountain environment but little expertise in the city where many
nf the decisions affecting us are made.

The abdve three issues have conference motions.

A quick look through the conference motions shows that LBMCS has
the most items listed — may this process continue in future years.

Qur other motions concern purchases of crown lands and alienation
of public lands a la Glenbrook Bowling Club wanting to swallow just a
little more of Whitton Park ( until the next time ).

We are also associated with the Bushrock motion.



F4 Freeway

Just when we thought that either or both Penrith CC % BMCC had
concluded a final arrangement on this construction that we are as yet
unaware, Laurie Brereton announced at the opening of the Nepean Bridge
that an EIS will be done.

When ? What are the terms of reference 9

While we could be cynical and state that it will simply be a
Justification for all works planned, if it honestly addresses all
environmental consequences and acts on the EIS submissions, some good
may come from it.

The issue was discussed at the last Works Meeting ( a busy but
fruitful evening aided greatly by Eunice’s five star supper ) and our
policy will be that if the present road over Knapsack Bridge is
retained, it should be a bicycle route only ( bicycles are not
permitted on the freeway ) with portable barriers blocking other
vehicles at each end. However, in times of emergency e.g. bushfires or
accidents blocking the freeway, these barriers will be removed to
permit other vehicle use.

Blue Mountains Environment Council

This has moved one step closer to fulfilment as a final
constitution has beem agreed upon. We hope to have society
representatives elected to the Council before the end of the vear.
The Council has been working in a number of areas already -

Funding : Our application for office equipment etc. via WSSAS was
voted third last out of about seventy items by BMCC aldermen. No wWorry
- last year we were last. This is partly our fault as we have not
effectively lobbied this group individually or as a whole.

Sewerage : We expect to have a further successful public meeting when
the details of the strategy are revealed.

Recycling : A public meeting on this issue was held in the depths of
winter at Warrimoo. We have no hope of stopping or delaying the
introduction of the big bins ( refusing to buy or use ocne could throw
a spanner into the compacter ) and have concentrated BMEC’s efforts on
convinecing our BMCC representatives of the need to have recycling
programs in place and working before bins are introduced. This can
certainly be done in the upper mountains - the bins will be introduced
over two years. If you had illusions about the attitudes of plenty of
our mountain folk to recycling read the delightful letter in last
week’s Gazette where the author waits for the bins with glee as all
unwanted Jjunk can be thrown into them and forgotiten about.

-



Echo Point : On behalf of BMEC our Society has written to Mr. Carr
requesting that an Interim Conservation Order be placed over the
entire precinct for twelve months until BMCC formulates a complete
management plan for the area. The area has a particular environmental
and scenic national importance. Upper mountains residents have good
reason to fear that the relatively minor rezoning passed recently by
BMCC will be the tip of a large iceberg.

A public meeting on the issue will be held on Friday, 10 October
at Katoomba.

BMEC representatives will meet Bob Debus the same afternoon to
express their concerns.

Bi-centennial Funds

We finally sent in an application regarding funding for printing
brochures on the integrated history and nature track system in urban
bushland on the eastern escarpment.

Dark’s Common Trust asked for funding to publish the booklet on
the railway deviation workings.

530A Committee for the Eastern Escarpment Reserves : Bob Clarke
recently asked on our behalf for progress on the formation of this
group. Yes, keep interested - things are happening slowly.

DOINGS ELSEWHERE

A Wilderness Act for N.S.W.

This quite extraordinary legislation has a reasonable chance of
passing the close scrutiny of various government departments e.g.
mining, forestry, and coming into existence during 1987.

Some features of the proposed legislation are :

1. It will be administered by the Director of NPWS.

2. It will bind the Crown as public authorities are often involved in
the destruction or degradation of wilderness.

3. It is to have paramount forece over other legislation in regard to
the protection of identified wilderness areas.

The Monorail.

Reaction to this ill-considered project continues as preparatory
work begins. The accompanying map shows its route. For once, various
environment groups generally agree with Sydney City Council on an
issue. Some of the issues raised, are
1. The monorail route and alternatives.

2. Rapid transport alternatives e.g. light rail systems

3. Vianal affects created by the monorail

4, Effects on the amenity of pedestrians

5. Bafety e.g. fire-fighting access to nearby buildings

6. Load cepacity of the system compared to other systems

7. Lack of public participation in the decision making process.









